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	 As I write this, we are 
in recovery mode from the 
Potentates’ Ball last night. We 
certainly enjoyed the evening 
with the 150 Nobles, Ladies and 
friends that attended at the Garden of the Gods Country 
Club. Our Chief Aides Garnic and Marilyn Kidwell 
and Assistant Chief Aides Phil and Vickie Moss did the 
planning, decorating and organizing of the event and of 
course the running of the hospitality room. The check-in 
process, handled by Bob and Phyllis Allen and Merv and 
Glenda Terrill, helped us account for everyone and we truly 
appreciate all the help. The event would not have been the 
fun it was without their help and the attendance of so many 
of you. You all made the night special for us. Thank you all, 
for that.
	 May 14th is our next Stated Meeting as well as 
our next chance to bring in new Nobles just in time for 
the “Parade Season”.  This time we are having the “Short 
Form” Ritual at 5:30 PM (Ladies are invited) at the Pueblo 

Shrine Club with dinner (at 6:30) to follow (includes 
Ladies). When we move into the meeting room, Deborah 
and the other Ladies will adjourn to the bar (not sure why 
they selected that area) to meet and talk with the new 
Ladies to help them understand the Shrine. Your Lady is 
invited to join in that welcome session. Remember, this 
makes reservations all the more important. So call the 
office and let them know you’re coming!!
	 As you might well guess, we are also turning our 
attention to the Summer season. The circuses, as well as 
parades, will be starting and I hope you and your Units are 
thinking of that, too. I also hope that at your unit meetings 
you are discussing how many of you Can attend and not 
If you can attend. Remember, this is our opportunity to 
advertise the Shrine with that “WOW”.  I know Salida, 
Monte Vista, Rocky Ford and Lamar are “road trips” but 
believe me they are important parades to support. And 
“by the way” they will be fun if we make it that way. If 
you haven’t reserved your room at the Salida Gateway Inn 
(719-539-2895) do it now!
	 Deborah and I plan to follow the circus, as we did 
last year, in our RV. We had fun meeting all the Nobles and 
Ladies who work the event and we are hoping to see you 
again this time. If you want to be part of the circus, come 
tag along and meet all the folks along the way. Just keep in 
mind “ Shriners are Dandy and Shriners Ladies are Dandy 
Too!”

Potentate’s 
Message
by Ill. Sir Steve Jordan 
Potentate

Potentate’s Ball
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Upcoming 
Events
by Deborah Jordan

	 The Potentate’s Ball was 
truly an elegant evening.  Not to 
repeat what Steve has already 
said -- I just wanted to add my 
thanks to all of you who made it special. My Dad Clay had 
a great time at the Ball.  I am hoping by the time you read 
this he will be comfortable and happy in his own home in 
Albuquerque.  While we love having him around, he is ready 
to get home where his friends are waiting for him.  He has 

First Lady’s Note truly enjoyed visiting with all of you.
	 I am looking forward to attending the Short Form 
Rituals this year and meeting the Ladies of our New Nobles.  
So, plan to join me in introducing them to the Shrine.
	 Save the date for the Ladies Luncheon to be held July 
10.  It will be held the same time as the Nobles have their 
Stated Meeting. After attending the Ritual (before Stated 
Meeting) we will move onto our Luncheon and the Nobles 
will join us after they have concluded their business.
	 I am truly looking forward to the circus and parade 
season that is quickly approaching.  I plan to sit within the 
last two blocks of each parade I am able to attend.  Please 
look for something fun in turquoise and purple to find where 
I am sitting.  You can also reach me on my cell at 719-660-
9042 or via email deborahjordan@q.com.  If I don’t have 
your email, please send it to me.
	 Hugs to you all…..



4 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

by June Williams 
President

	 HAPPY SPRING!   In spite of the occasional snow 
storms that always come at the wrong time we know May 
and June will come soon.
	 We all said prayers for our March 20th meeting in 
Pueblo.  We had one of those worrisome snowstorms on 
Friday 19th.  HL Doris Lease made excellent arrangements for 
us at the Villa in Pueblo. The luncheon was delicious and the 
service outstanding.  Good job, Doris, thank you.
	 The June Meeting of the Honored Ladies will be June 
5, 2010. The date was approved at the luncheon.  The Meeting 
will be held at the Village at Skyline at 11:30.  Doris Lease 
requested to be released from her telephone duties because 
she will continue to be very busy taking care of both brothers. 
Thanks to PQ Lois Torri for volunteering to fill this position.
	 Our Sponsor, Ill. Sir Bob Burr gave us current 
information on the status of the Shrine Hospital.  He told us 
that the Shrine Hospitals in danger of closing will change 
their mode of operation and will not close.  Galveston 
Hospital is back in operation with Houston and Galveston 
under the supervision of one Chief of Staff.  Ill. Sir Bob 
Burr has encouraged everyone to consider signing up for a 
planned trip to the Salt Lake Hospital which Potentate Steve 
Jordan will organize in September.
	 We would like to express our sincere sympathy to Past 
Queen Janice McMullen and her family for the loss of her 
father. Also, our sympathies go out to the families of Ill. Sir 
Newell Hall, and Noble Jack Hoyt and Noble Ed Shapleigh. 
	 Please keep the following people in your thoughts and 
prayers: Keith and Ann Place, who have been in the hospital 
(Ann is now recovering at their daughter's); Past Queen Gwen 
Holmes after being hospitalized is now in rehabilitation; Noble 
Herman Harder is in assisted living at Brighten Gardens and 
Noble John Kaveney is in Penrose Hospital.
	 On March 27, 2010, after another Friday snowstorm, 

The Honored Ladies Club of Al Kaly

Honored Ladies President June 
Williams

the Daughters of the Nile 
held an open installation for 
Queen Regina Diane Felton 
as Queen for 2010-2011. 
Congratulations Queen 
Regina, we all wish you, the 
Officers, and Members of 
the Household a very happy 
and successful year. To Past 
Queen Jean Marie Renfrow 
we congratulate you on your 
successful year and wish you 
happiness, relaxation and a speedy recovery to good health. 
	 As the days grow longer and the weather improves 
with warm sunny days, we hope that everyone stays healthy 
and happy.

by Mary Burger

	 Planning the Corned Beef lunch was not difficult, 
because the previous Shrine Ladies President, Deborah 
Jordan, provided the work sheets she used to organize 
the work last year. There was one glitch: I had not raised 
enough volunteers, and several of our members had 
a conflicting meeting, and could not attend the final 
meeting prior to the event. But those who did attend all 
agreed to call a couple other ladies. They all assured me 
that everyone wanted to participate, we had only to ask. 
The week before the event, my phone was ringing off 
the hook. Every caller was saying they would bring a 
dessert, or be there to help serve, or whatever I needed.  
It is difficult to explain how that made me feel; I guess 
this is how family feels.
	 The Corned Beef Lunch was a great success. We 
served 180 meals, and raised a lot of money for the club. 
I think everyone had fun. People keep congratulating me 
on a job well done. But, I did very little. I want to thank 
the all the ladies who pitched in. You did a great job.
	 Our next meeting will be an evening meeting, 
so all who cannot ‘do lunch’ can join us. We will meet 
at Fargos Pizza Parlor at 5:30 on May 3rd. All Colorado 
Springs Shrine Ladies are invited, and bring your Noble 
or guest. The cost will be $5 per person, which will cover 
the cost of pizza and soda. I hope to see you there.

Shrine Ladies 
- Colorado Springs Area -
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Featured Member
John

Anderson
by Glenda Terrill

	 Clark Kent is alive!!  I know this for a fact; I just met 
the quiet, mild mannered gentleman who, sometime during 
dinner, crept out of a phone booth and became Superman.
	 John Wesley Anderson was born in Wayne, Nebraska 
in January 1954 and moved to Colorado with his family 
two years later.  Soon after, his parents divorced and mother 
found herself needing a job. In 1957 Colorado Springs Police 
Lt. Red Davis was looking to hire the first Meter Patrol 
Officers and John’s mother found herself wearing Meter 
Patrol Badge Number One.  Shortly after beginning work 
with Lt. Davis she was introduced to her  lieutenant’s brother 
Gary and in 1958 they married.
	 Now… with a single mother working in the police 
department, John had the “Fear of God” installed into his 
brain at a young age.  He admits he was a “boy” and may 
not have been perfect, but did nothing that would ever 
have involved the police.  Also, during this time he looked 
forward to Christmas and other “get-togethers” at Grandma’s 
where he could listen to Uncles Red and his brother Les, 
also a Colorado Springs Officer, telling “war stories” of their 
arrests and cases at work.  He had officially been bitten by 
the law enforcement bug.  
	 By the time John graduated from Ellicott High 
School in 1972 he had been a Colorado Springs Cadet for 
a year and continued there until 1975.  “Uncle Red” had 
become Assistant Chief Davis at this time and John was 
turning 21 years old.  He tested for an officer position, was 
moved into dispatch where he worked for three  months and 
was hired as a Colorado Springs Police Officer three days 
after his 21st birthday.  Red later retired and became the 24th 
sheriff of El Paso County.
	 His career with the Colorado Springs Police 
Department took him to “the streets,” the Training Academy, 
Detectives and saw him promoted to sergeant in 1986.  As 
Sergeant he supervised in Patrol, the Academy and Traffic, 
Internal Affairs, and Community Relations.  John also 
received a Bachelor of Business Administration in 1990 and 
an MBA in 1994, both from Regis College, before being 
elected the 26th Sheriff of El Paso County, also in 1994.  

	 Nineteen ninety-four brought more good luck for 
John; during his campaign for sheriff he met with a supporter 
whose pro-tem receptionist, Brenda, caught his eye.  They 
dated, were married March 7, 1997 and have a 12 year old 
daughter Laynie Reid Anderson.  He is obviously proud in 
telling that Brenda is a direct descendent of Daniel Boone (a 
Mason) and her uncle Gordon Maze is a PM and a Shriner in 
Illinois. 
	 During his stint in Detectives he met the nationally 
recognized Lou Smit and became life-long friends with him.  
Lou was hired in 1995 by Sheriff Anderson and assigned 
to solve the long “cold” Heather Dawn Church homicide, 
which he did.  Lou and John were both present at the arrest 
of the killer who lived about ¾ of a mile from the Church 
family.
	 After two terms (term limits still exist in El Paso 
County) and 30 years in law enforcement John again retired.  
He then went to work at Lockheed-Martin for Ret. Lt. Col. 
Al Sarno (a Mason and Shriner) whom he met around 1996 
through the Sheriff’s Department.
	 Twenty-five years ago John joined the Masons in 
Colorado Springs.  Although he has had “a life interwoven 
with cops and Masons” he specifically recalls Police/

(continued on page 6)
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(continued from page 5)
Masonic encounters with Sgt. Mike Tooley, Chief John 
Taggert and Det. Capt. Vic Morris.  Vic, who recently passed 
away, was Grand Sentinel and husband of Past Worthy 
Grand Matron Trude Morris.
	 He has seen many military Masons who display 
patriotic and personal values and follow ideals proffered by 
the Masonic organizations while in our country and others.   
	 In Southern Colorado Consistory he was able to 
perform degree work with Illustrious Sir Jerry Sube.
	 As part of the Lockheed Martin team working with 
the Small UAV (Unmanned Aerial Vehicle) in Technology 
Transfer – where military technology is scouted for use 
in the civilian arena - John has been able to work with 
Homeland Security and 
Homeland Defense agencies.  
(For those unfamiliar with 
Homeland Defense these are 
the protectors of our national 
soil and 500 nautical miles 
out to sea including all of 
Canada and Mexico.  These 
boundaries give us the best 
possible protection of our 
daily comings and goings 
from attack.)  In this position 
he has worked with Program 
Managers for the three Desert 
Hawk UAVs and assisted with 
the Advanced Technology 
Demonstrations of these vehicles in many places.  This is an 
awe inspiring “plane” or “glider”, electrically powered and 
therefore quiet, about 3-4 feet in length, remotely controlled 
from a fixed or mobile command center and able to be 
launched by hand.  Imagine…   
	 During the interview he periodically gave me that 
“I’d answer the question but I’d have to kill you" look…so 
please understand he couldn’t answer the fun questions so I 
can’t print them. Didn’t I tell you I had met Clark Kent?
	 While in Africa in March John again met Masons.  

He was in Djbouti at the former French Foreign  Legion 
Camp, La Lamonier when he saw a familiar lapel pin.  After 
ascertaining the gentleman’s affiliation he found the man to 
be from the Philippines and had a nice conversation with 
him.  Walking out the door and down a hallway he again met 
a man and found there were two in the building (and others 
in camp) from El Paso County.  
	 Any of you who find interesting the discussion on the 
UAV and associated technology – including an exoskeleton 
fitted to a person and enabling them to “jump small buildings 
in a single bound” and lift unbelievable amounts of weight 
with its possibilities in the military, civilian law enforcement 
and other civilian applications – can go onto the Internet at 
www.lockheedmartin.com/how and explore this and other 

fascinating technology with 
which John is involved.
	 A parting story John 
left me with.  Pueblo County 
Sheriff’s Commander Chip 
DeLuca has a brother, Tim, 
who is with the El Paso 
County Sheriff’s Department.  
Brother Tim married Janet, 
John’s ex-assistant and a 
single mother with two boys, 
one of which has a birth 
defect, leaving him with only 
part of one arm.  When she 
found John was a Mason and 
a Shriner she related to him 

their experience with the Salt Lake Shriner’s Hospital and 
the semi-annual trips made for multiple years of the boy’s 
growth to replace, fit and refit the prosthesis which gave their 
son a chance for normal life.
	 As this Superman said, when you write a check to 
most of the assistance organizations you see only 12 – 20% 
of it actually getting to the people who need the help.  When 
you write a check to the Shriners you can actually see 100% 
of that money arriving at a hospital and helping a child.  
There are no “administrative fees” or other hidden expenses 
taken out as everyone below the hospital is a volunteer and 
the money gets where you intended it to go.
	 Thank you for all you have done and continue to do 
for your community and your nation making the Masons and 
Shrine proud of you.
	 A closing personal remark…while in Africa last 
March, John’s mother passed away.  His return trip brought 
him home just in time for her funeral.  The Al Kaly Shriners 
would like to extend our deepest sympathies to the Anderson 
family at this time.
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Upcoming Events

1 Circus - Rocky Ford

2 Circus - Trinidad

3 Circus - Salida
4 Circus - Monte Vista

5 Circus - Durango

12 Screening Clinic - Colo 
Spgs Shrine Club

18 OV - Mon Ark Shrine 
Club

19 Parade - Salida
21 OV - Pipes and Drums
26 Parade - Cripple Creek
27 OV - Band

3 Parade - Monument

3-8 Imperial Session - Toronto

10 Stated Meeting/Short Form 
Ceremonial - CSSC

10 Ladies Luncheon

10 Screening Clinic - Colo Spgs 
Shrine Club

11 Lobster Feast

13 Parade - Pikes Peak or Bust, 
Colorado Springs

18 OV - Flivvers/Little T's
20 Sky Sox Night
31 Parade - Monte Vista

1 Parade - Canon City/OV 
- Honda Patrol

6 OV - Corvette Unit
7 OV - Pueblo Shrine Club

8 Screening Clinic - Colo 
Spgs Shrine Club

12 Office Closed

14 Stated Meeting/Short 
Form Ceremonial - PSC

15 Mule Train BBQ

21 Circus - Colorado 
Springs

22 Circus - Colorado 
Springs

23 Circus - Pueblo
24 Circus - Canon City
31 Office Closed
31 Circus - Lamar

June

July

May
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Place your order with any 
member of Pueblo Chapter 
#7 Order of Eastern Star
or call Brian or Roberta 
Bate (719) 560-8516
 
Shipping date is scheduled 
for first week of May.

Insurance 
Committee
by Allan Ake
Chief Rabban

	 Insurance is a very 
important and somewhat complex 
part of managing the Shriners’ 
business in general and specifically 
Al Kaly Shriners.  The Al Kaly Insurance Committee 
members recognize that there may be questions among the 
Nobility, Clubs, and Units regarding Temple insurance.  
Such questions as what is or is not covered under the 
Temple policy, when is a Noble covered or not covered, 
etc. may arise.  We are developing a program to address 
such questions.  Within the next few weeks, there will be 
a solicitation mailed to all clubs and units requesting any 
insurance questions be sent, in writing, to the committee.  
We will then research the questions to find the answers.
Nobles, if any of you have any questions prior to the 
solicitation, please send them to me at 20020 Lockridge Dr, 
Colorado Springs, CO 80908-2331 or send me an email at 
allanake@att.net. 
	 The Al Kaly Shriners insurance committee consists 
of five members: Terry Lingle, Chair; Hank Eastland, 
Al Kaly Attorney; Guy Hammerland, Insurance Agent; 
Gale Fortney, Mule Train; Allan Ake, Al Kaly Board of 
Directors.  Please feel free to talk to any of the committee 
members concerning insurance issues.

Two Great 
New Internet 
Sites
by Gary Sears
Assistant Rabban

	 Shriners International is 
sponsoring two new internet sites 
for Shriners and potential new Shriners and Masons.  Take a 
few minutes to check these sites, they are great! 
	 The first site, www.beashrinernow.com, is designed 
for potential new Masons and Shriners: there are videos 
explaining the procedures to become a Mason and a Shriner, 
as well as hospital and patient videos.  The site also explains 
how candidates can sign up to be connected with a virtual 
mentor, who can offer advice and answers to their questions.  
The site also offers detailed information on the Masonic 
Fraternity, Shriners, the Shriners Hospitals, how to become 
a Mason and a roadmap for their Masonic journey.  This is a 
great tool to show to potential candidates or take with you if 
you are on a lodge investigation committee. 
	 The second site, www.shrinersvillage.com, is for 
Nobles and their Ladies only: you will need your membership 
number from your dues card to log in.  The site is loaded with 
useful information such as four different membership videos, 
several public relations videos, and hospital videos.  Again 
this can be a tool for your investigating committee to show 
to friends and potential candidates.  There is also updated 
news about Shriners International and the Shriners Hospitals, 
a Shriner merchandise market to purchase Fraternity 
logo, Shrine protocol, Shrine directory, upcoming events, 
downloadable flyers, Temple list with contacts, and much 
more.  You can also volunteer to be a virtual mentor on this 
site and help potential new candidates on their Masonic and 
Shrine adventure. 
	 If you have any questions on these two internet sites, 
give me a call please.  Thanks for your support.

NOW TAKING ORDERS 
for

Vidalia Onions
10# Bag for $12.00

FOR SALE: Beautiful light maple computer desk 
and cabinet. Corner surface for PC with extensions to 
both sides. Extensions are each 30+ inches wide with 
one side a desk with pull-out drawer and other side for 
printer and one drawer legal size file. Beautiful wood 
work which would be an enhancement to any office 
area. Call Bob Kula at 591-2269 for details.
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A "Don't Miss" 
Masonic 
Treasure
by Roger Mendenhall
High Priest and Prophet
 
	 The next time you have a 
chance to go to Washington D.C., 
don’t miss your chance to visit one of our country's great 
memorials that contains some fantastic Masonic history. This 
“must see” tourist site is the George Washington Masonic 
Memorial, which sits on the top of a hill in Alexandria, VA.
	 When George Washington was inaugurated as the 
first President of the U.S., he also held the office of Master 
of the Alexandria Lodge. The Washington family and friends 
donated significant artifacts to the Lodge over the years, but 
in 1781 a fire destroyed much of the collection. In February 
of 1910, the Grand Master of Virginia held a meeting in 
Alexandria to build a befitting and fireproof memorial to 
George Washington, the Mason. He invited every Grand 
Master in the U.S., forming the George Washington Masonic 
National Memorial Assoc. It was ten years before the plan 
for a six story memorial “lighthouse” to Washington was 
approved by the Grand Lodges of the U.S.  
	 In 1922, the groundbreaking ceremony took place on 
the hilltop site. Because of the great expense for the project, 
the association agreed that construction would go forth only 
as money was collected. The cornerstone was dedicated in 
November of 1923. President Calvin Coolidge and other 
dignitaries performed the ceremony before a crowd of 
thousands of Freemasons from around the nation.
	 For over ten years, Freemasons steadily worked 
on the construction of the memorial. Although the outside 
was finished and dedicated in 1932 by President Herbert 
Hoover, the interior proceeded slowly until after WWII.  The 
memorial was not completed until 1970.
	 The memorial holds many artifacts and the history of 
American Freemasons, as well as being a lasting monument 
to Brother George Washington the man, the Mason, and the 
Father of our country. It is privately funded by contributions 
of Freemasons and others, making it free to the public seven 
days a week.
	 You can find all kinds of information and pictures 
of this magnificent structure on their website at www.
gwmemorial.org. So, when you plan your next trip to the D.C. 
area don’t miss the George Washington Masonic Memorial.

Parade Time!
by Merv Terrill
First Ceremonial Master

	 Well, the parade season 
has started with a WOW parade 
performance in Colorado Springs 
on St. Patrick’s Day, followed by 
another outstanding meal prepared 
by our Shrine Ladies at the 
Colorado Springs Shrine Club.  
	 The parade season gives us a golden opportunity to 
get Nobles involved in some of the fun Shrine activities.  If 
you are aware of either a new or not-so-new Noble who has 
not been involved lately, contact them and invite them to 
take part in one of the many activities we have.  In addition 
to the parades, we have Shrine Club Meetings, Unit meetings 
and special activities like the picnic and upcoming golf 
tournament, which welcomes visitors.
	 Last year, I had problems with my Flivver being in 
the shop for some of the earlier parades, and was given rides 
with other Flivvers and on the Kalyklown’s calliope.  The 
Al Kaly Band also gave me a ride and Ill. Sir Tom Holmes 
allowed me to ride in his jeep in a couple of the parades.
	 The Brotherhood is exactly that, and is proud to assist 
another Brother in all circumstances.

Chief Rabban’s Trip 2010

I t a l y ’ s  B eau t i f u l Amalfi Coast
Chief Rabban Allan Ake & and 
His Lady Linda invite You to 
join the Chief Rabban’s trip 

honoring Ill. Sir Steve Jordan 
and his Lady Deborah.

The nine-day trip is 
from 

October 16-24, 2010
Call Allan or Linda at 

719-495-9252 or
ABC Destinations at 

800-227-5858
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Al Kaly 
Summers...
by Bart Guthrie, P.P.
Recorder

	 As I write this, we are 
having an absolutely gorgeous 
Colorado Spring day – free from 
snow, rain and most prevalent this 
year – wind.  Looking at the calendar, there are the summer 
activities we are used to attending – parades, picnics and 
of course, the Al Kaly Night with the Colorado Springs 
Sky Sox.  I have been putting these events together since 
1994, when Ill. Sir Harold Scott was Potentate, and our first 
Al Kaly baseball outing was with the Colorado Rockies.  
Unfortunately, the event was canceled because of the 
baseball strike.  
	 We did the event again in 1995 and 1996 with the 
Rockies.  The highlight for me was getting to stand on the 
field (with the Divan) prior to the game for photos and 
recognition (seeing my picture on the scoreboard).  At that 
time, Noble John Herwig was our photographer.  As he 
was running around taking pictures, Dinger, the Rockies 
mascot, soaked him with a squirt rifle.  Fun was had by all.  
	 In 1997, we decided to change to the Sky Sox 
because we thought attendance would be better.  They had 
a chipping contest.  Ill. Sir Randy Gregory was selected to 
be a participant.  If he chipped the whiffle golf ball into the 
hole, he would win a new car.  He was behind the bleachers 
practicing for a long time prior to the event.  When his 
time came, he dribbled the chip about three feet from the 
tee.  Again, fun was had by all.  We’ve continued the events 
each year, with the assistance of Brien Smith of the Sky 
Sox.  The weather didn’t always cooperate, but we always 
had a good time.  
	 Last year was our first try at the Coors Picnic 
Terrace.  The food was excellent and we could sit at tables 
and watch the game.  This year we’re doing it again on 
July 20, 2010.  There is additional information on how to 
get tickets in this Dust issue.  Ill. Sir Steve has agreed to 
open it up to all Masons, family, and friends.  The Grand 
Lodge and Rite Bodies were asked to publish the event in 
their monthly publications.  I hope you all attend and show 
Colorado how strong the Masonic Fraternity is and we do 
this again, and again, and again.  Dinger won’t be there; 
but, perhaps Sox the Fox will greet you.  A good time is 
promised.  See you on the diamond!

From the 
Shrine 
Treasurer's 
Association
by Larry Newman
Treasurer

	 I recently attended the Shrine Treasurer’s 
Association conference in Tampa, FL.  We had 
presentations by several members of the Imperial 
headquarters, and I think you would be interested in a 
couple of those. The Imperial Treasurer (Gene Bracewell) 
told us that:

- there will not be a proposal in Toronto to increase the 
per capita 
- the Colorado Corp. investments are up about 19.66% 
- the 1st group of five hospitals will start doing 3rd party 
billing in July 
- based on information developed with the assistance of 
Price Waterhouse Coopers (PWC), it's forecasted that in 
about four years our hospitals should be receiving about 
$180 Million/year from 3rd party payers.

	 Imperial Sir Doug Maxwell also spoke to us about 
the hospitals.  He pointed out that in working with the 
consultants from PWC they found that the hospitals that 
stand to bring the most back in 3rd party billing are some 
of those that were on the list to become day clinics.  He 
also said that day clinics only get paid about 25% of the 
amount that a regular hospital would receive for the same 
procedure.  That's due to industry-related expenses of 
maintaining and running a hospital vs. a clinic.  Much 
of the discussion in Toronto will be asking to give the 
board more time before they make recommendations as to 
changes to our hospital system.
	 See you on the streets!



11alkalyshrine.org

Al Kaly Shriners Night with 

the Colorado Springs 

Sky Sox
When: Tuesday, July 20, 2010
Time:  BBQ buffet in the Coors Picnic Terrace at 6 p.m.
	 Game begins at 7:05 p.m. 
	 Colorado Springs Sky Sox vs. Sacramento River Cats
Where: Coors Picnic Area, Sky Sox Stadium
	   4385 Tutt Blvd, Colorado Springs
Cost: $20/person Adults  

$13/person children 12 and under.  
Parking extra.  

Join the fun!!!  Get tickets from the Shriners Office no later 
than July 13, 2010.  For additional information, contact 
Bart Guthrie.  Tickets include an all you can eat BBQ, 
pulled pork, fried chicken, hamburgers, hot dogs, baked 
beans, potato salad, chips, cookies and Pepsi 
products.    

The Colorado Springs Sky Sox are the 
AAA affiliate to the Colorado Rockies.  
The Sacramento River Cats are the AAA 
affiliate to the Oakland Athletics.  

John Larson
President
520-5575

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

   Donald Christian 		  Richard Larke
   (719) 235-8873                    	 (719)661-7633
   Commander                        	 1st Vice Commander

May 1 Canon City
Jun 12 Cortez
Jun 19 Salida
Jun 26 Cripple Creek
Jul 3 Monument
Jul 31 Monte Vista

Aug 13 Rocky Ford
Aug 14 Lamar

Aug 21 Cripple Creek 
Armed Forces

Sep 6 Fountain Fall 
Festival

Al Kaly Parade Season!

Mark Your Calendars and Let's Wow Them!!

Official Call of 
the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the Stated Meeting  will 
be held as follows:

Pueblo Shrine Club
May 14, 2010

Ceremonial 5:30pm / Dinner 6:30pm 
Meeting 7:30pm

Attest:
Bart Guthrie, P.P.			   Steve Jordan
Recorder			   Potentate
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	 It is natural to associate the fez with Shriners Hospitals 
for Children.  Because of this, meticulous attention must be 
given to all fund-raising activities, including circuses, to make 
certain that such activities comply with the law of the land 
and that a contributor is not led to believe that his money will 
be used for the Hospitals when all or a portion thereof will 
be used otherwise.  The integrity of our charity and of our 
fraternity must remain above reproach.
	 Your specific attention is called to the following 
fraternal and charitable bylaws:  
335.3 USE OF NAME “SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR 
CHILDREN.”  The use of the name “Shriners Hospitals for 
Children” or reference to the Hospitals in connection with any 
fund-raising activity by a temple or Noble without the written 
consent of the Imperial Potentate and the Chairman of the 
board of Trustees of the Hospitals is prohibited.
503.10	The use of the name “Shriners Hospitals for 
Children” or reference to the hospitals in connection with any 
commercial product or business enterprise is prohibited unless 
the written consent of the Board of Directors and Trustees has 
been first obtained.
	 Now, therefore, IT IS HEREBY ORDERED:
1. Fund Raising for Fraternal Purposes:
No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, 
organization of Nobles or affiliated or appendant corporations 
shall engage in any fund-raising activity without the express 
written consent of the temple having jurisdiction thereof.

a. There can be no representation, express or implied, that 
the proceeds will be for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.
b. The temple potentate shall carefully examine all phases 
of the advertising, promotion and solicitation to determine 
that it complies with 335.3 and 503.10 of the fraternal and 
charitable bylaws.
c. The temple potentate must approve the terms and 
provisions of any contract for a fund-raising activity 

after receiving the advice of the temple attorney, and 
additionally, as may be required the temple bylaws.
d. A copy of the temple potentate’s written consent shall be 
mailed to the Executive Vice President – Imperial Council.  
Further, such written material pertaining to the fund-raising 
activity, as requested by the Executive Vice President – 
Imperial Council, shall be promptly mailed to him.

2. Fund Raising for Charitable Purposes:
a. No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, 
organization of Nobles or affiliated or appendant 
corporations shall engage in any charitable fund-raising 
activity other than for Shriners Hospitals for Children.  
Permission therefore must be first obtained in writing 
from the temple potentate.  The temple potentate must 
then obtain written permission from the Chairman of the 
Boards of Directors and Trustees.  This request for written 
permission shall be sent to the Executive Vice President, 
Imperial Council, P.O. Box 31356, Tampa, FL 33631-3356.
	 However, a joint charitable fundraising activity 
with another 501c3  charity may be authorized provided 
that a minimum of 50 percent of the net proceeds are for 
the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children, and the 
chairman of the boards of directors and trustees determine, 
on a case by case basis, that it is in the best interest of 
Shriners Hospitals for Children and they grant their written 
permission for the activity.
b. 100 percent of net proceeds (as defined in the Charitable 
Fund Raising – Approval and Reporting provisions of this 
General Order) from charitable fund raising must be given 
to Shriners Hospitals for Children except for such portion 
thereof as may be permitted to be retained for the temple 
Shrine Hospital Patient Transportation Fund, pursuant 
to the Special Purpose Funds provisions of this General 
Order.  Provided, however, if the Chairmen of the Boards of 
Directors and Trustees determine for good cause shown, that 
the law of the land requires that a portion of the net proceeds 
must b distributed locally, then they may, if they determine if 
to be in the best interest of Shriners Hospitals for Children, 
grant their written permission for such distribution.
c. The temple shall report the results of each charitable fund 
raising activity within sixty days of the activity, pursuant 
to the Charitable Fund Raising – Approval and Reporting 
provision of this General Order.
d. This section shall not apply to activities exempt under 
335.4b of the bylaws of The Imperial Council.
e. Each independent corporation or entity that receives the 
permission of the Chairmen of the Boards of Directors and 

Fund Raising Activities
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Trustees to raise money for Shriners Hospitals for Children, 
and which does not have its financial statements audited 
pursuant to 334.5 and 337.8 of the bylaws of The Imperial 
Council, shall have its financial statements audited by a 
certified, chartered or licensed public accountant shall 
submit such audit report to The Imperial Council within 
120 days of the activity.

3. Statement of Purpose and Disclosure:
a. Every fund-raising activity must contain factual 
information on its solicitation material, tickets, programs 
and documents, including electronically transmitted 
material, regarding the use of the proceeds.
Examples:  
“Proceeds are for the benefit of (____ Shriners) (____
shrine club) Activities.”
“Proceeds are for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.”
b. Every fund-raising activity which is not entirely for the 
benefit of Shrines Hospitals for Children shall prominently 
state on the solicitation material, tickets and documents that 
“payments are not deductible as a charitable contribution.”
c. There must be compliance with the Revenue Act of 1987 
provision of any existing general order by U.S. temples.

4. Compliance with Applicable Laws:
It is the responsibility of the temple potentate, after 
receiving the advice of the temple attorney, to determine 
that there is compliance with all applicable laws in its 
jurisdiction for the temple’s fund-raising activities.

5. Financial Records:
a. The temple shall maintain detailed financial records 
pertaining to all fund-raising activities involving Nobles, 
clubs, units, organizations of Nobles or affiliated or 
appendant corporations.  Details of all revenues and 
expenditures shall be maintained in such financial records.
b. The temple must retain such detailed financial records for 
a period of seven years.
c. There must be compliance with Financial Reporting on 
Charitable Funds and Activities provision of any existing 
general order.

6. Notification of Nobility:
A copy of the Fund-Raising Activities provision of this 
General Order shall be printed in the temple publication 
at least once every calendar year.  If there is no temple 
publication, then a copy shall be mailed to each Noble 
in the temple not later than the last day in March of each 
calendar year.

7. Discipline:
Any officer, Noble or temple which violates a provision of 
Fund-Raising Activities is subject to discipline pursuant to 
the bylaws of The Imperial Council.

Membership
March 31, 2010
Starting:	 970
Creations:	 0
Affiliations:	 0
Restorations:	 0
Demits:	 0
Suspensions:	 1
Deaths:	 4
Resignations:	 0
Net Total:	 965
Associates:	      19

Grand Total:	 984

Memorial Occupational 
Health Services

Work related injuries can happen at any time.  Whether you 
have a work related injury or need pre-employment 

services, Memorial Health Systems Occupational Health 
Clinics are here to meet your needs.  

Services provided include:
--Treatment of work related injuries by dedicated 
Occupational Health Physicians
-- Walk-in appointments welcome for same day injuries
-- Aggressive return to work policies
	 -  Fit for Duty physicals
	 -  Onsite radiology services 
	 -  Pre-employment physicals to include ergonomic 	
	    assessments 
-  Urine Drug and Breath Alcohol Screens done by DOT 
certified technicians (instant drug screens performed) 	

-  Two convenient locations:
Springs Medical Center                 Briargate Medical Campus
2502 E. Pikes Peak Ave                8890 N. Union Blvd.
Col Springs, CO  80909	  	   Col Springs, CO  80920
(719) 365-6840		                (719) 365-6439

Open Monday – Friday 8 AM to 5 PM (closed holidays)
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Irvin "Jim" Brown by Anna 
Brown (5/10)
Jack Hoyt by Bob & Betty Burr 
(5/10)
Ill. Sir Newell Hall by Bob & 
Betty Burr (5/10)
Irvin "Jim" Brown by Ann 
Brown (4/10) 
Connie Rodeen by Pete & 
Butch Peterson (4/10)
Elmer Leroy Johns by Mon 
Ark Shrine Club (4/10)
Doc Hathaway & JoAnn Sube 
by Ray & Merry Clark (4/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Dick & 
Ellie Thomas (3/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Dan & 
Pauline Neu (3/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by 
William Chinn (3/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Ray & 
Gerldine Barbour (3/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (3/10)
Howard Dump by Keith & Ann 
Place (3/10)
Howard Dump by Dick & Ellie 
Thomas (3/10)
Bill Cleek by Keith & Ann 
Place (3/10)
Ill. Sir Myron Bodam by Dick 
& Ellie Thomas (3/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Bob & 
Betty Burr (2/10)
Ill. Sir Jimmy Evans by Jerry 
& Midge Swink (2/10)
Ill. Sir Jess L. Tising by James 
R. Tising (2/10)
Jerry Wright by Grant 

Anderson (2/10)
Ron Crawford by David & 
Loretta Jones (2/10)
Ray Moake by Hank Eastland 
(2/10)
Eva Smith by Ken Wofford 
(12/09)
Bill Cleek by Gale & Shirley 
Fortney (12/09)
Howard Dump by Gale & 
Shirley Fortney (12/09)
Polly Ellis by Gale & Shirley 
Fortney (12/09)
Les Musgrove by Ray Barbour 
(12/09)
Ill. Sir Bud Moore by Ray 
Barbour (12/09)
Eva Smith by Wayne McKey 
(11/09)
Irvin “Jim” Brown by Ann 
Brown (11/09)
Connie Rodeen by Jim Rodeen 
(11/09)
Bill Cleek by JoAnne Sube 
(11/09)
Bill Cleek by Al Kay Elite 
(11/09)
Ill. Sir Myron Bodam by Gale 
& Shirley Fortney (9/09)
Bob Anthony by William Aitken 
(7/09)
Bob Anthony by Gale & 
Shirley Fortney (7/09)
Bob Anthony by Barlow 
Westcott (7/09)
Bob Anthony by Sharon 
Anthony (7/09)
Don Phillips by Betsy Ross 
(7/09)

The Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund 
is in need of a financial boost.

The increasing cost of transporting our Shriner Kids to one of the Shriners Hospitals combined with the number of kids being served is 
putting a strain on our Transportation Fund.  The Dust each month will highlight those who have contributed to the Transportation Fund.  

Help us fill this page!!!!  For your contribution, your name or “in Memory of” will be listed in the Dust for one year (10 issues).

Support the Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund.  Send your donation to:  Al Kaly Shrine –P.O. Box 193, Pueblo Colorado 81002.  A 
date will be posted behind each name indicating the year and month of your last donation.

Duane & Betty Thomas (5/10)
Allan Ake & Linda Agresta 
(5/10)
John Schroyer (5/10) 
Don & Jean Carpenter (4/10)
Pueblo Shrine Ladies (2/10)
Al Kaly Band (2/10)
Clowns of Al Kaly (1/10)
June Williams (1/10)
Al Kaly Nomads (1/10)

Escalante Shrine Club (1/10)
John Schroyer (12/09)
Phil Allison (12/09)
Ronald G. Crawford (11/09)
Harry & Eva Kirkwood (9/09)
John Schroyer (9/09)
Pikes Peak Long Ears (9/09)
Roger & Karen Mendenhall 
(7/09)
Centennial OES (7/09)

In Memory/Honor of...

L.G. & Dorothy Oxford (5/10) 
Pete & Butch Peterson (4/10)
Joe & Lois Wooton (2/10) 
Bob & Judy Buxmann (11/09)

Roger & Karen Mendenhall 
(9/09)
Shriners Ladies Club (7/09)
Dave & Bonnie Ragan (7/09)

L.G. & Dorothy Oxford (5/10) 
Pete and Butch Peterson (4/10)
Keith and Ann Place (3/10)
Chuck and Kathy Tedrow (3/10) 
Dick and Ellie Thomas (3/10)
William & Ruth Pearch (2/10)
Dale & Rosemary Davis (2/10)
Mary Koenig (2/10)
Gale & Shirley Fortney (2/10)
Bob & Betty Burr (2/10)
Joe & Lois Wooton (2/10)

Les Tedrow (2/10)
William & Darlene Mullen (2/10)
Randy Gregory (2/10)
Greg Armstrong (2/10)
Jerry & Myrtice Long (2/10)
Dan & Pauline Neu (2/10)
Floyd & Carmella Scoggin (2/10)
Bill & Irene Sheard (2/10)
Ace & Mary Lou Hall (2/10)
Linda McComas (2/10)

In Memory of Illustrious Sir Jerry Sube

Individual Contributions

In Memory of Betty Gregory

In Memory of Illustrious Sir Bud Moore
In Memory of Jay Barrilleux

In Memory of Illustrious Sir Bill Stoner
Col Spgs Shrine Ladies (4/10)
Steve & Deborah Jordan (4/10)
Bob & Betty Burr (2/10)
Ann Delancey (2/10)
Bart & Rosemary Guthrie (1/10)
Fred & Charlotte Kiger (1/10)
Dick & Ann Sater (1/10)
Ken & June Hallenbeck (1/10)
Chuck & Kathy Tedrow (1/10)
Gale & Shirley Fortney (1/10)
Jay & Jackie Barrilleaux (1/10)
Wayne McKey (1/10)

Clowns of Al Kaly (1/10)
Dave Guevara (1/10)
Lionel & Yvonne (1/10)
Dan & Pauline Neu (1/10)
Ray & Merry Clark (1/10)
Bill & Irene Sheard (1/10)
June Williams (1/10)
Swede & Olga Hanson (1/10)
Kalyklowns (1/10)
Cabiri (1/10)
Doc Hathaway (1/10)
Mon Ark Shrine Club (1/10)

Dick & Ellie Thomas (3/10)
William & Ruth Pearch (2/10)
Bill & Irene Sheard (2/10)
Dick & Ann Sater (1/10)

Wayne McKey (1/10)
Cabiri (1/10)
Bart & Rosemary Guthrie (1/10)

Phil & Marie Thomas (5/10)
June Williams (5/10)
Rose Enyeart (5/10)
Chuck & Kathy Tedrow (5/10)
Dick & Ann Sater (4/10)

Steve & Deborah Jordan (4/10)
Bob & Betty Burr (4/10)
Billy & Jean Edwards (4/10)
Col Spgs Shrine Ladies (4/10)
Bart & Rosemary Guthrie (4/10)
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by Ill. Sir Bob Burr

	 What happened to the new Nobles 
you sponsored, as a first line signer? 
 	 Recently two of my new Nobles, from a recent 
Ceremonial, came to me and asked, “Why are we the only 
new members from our class who are active?” I’m sure 
there are others, but there should be many more. Since the 
day they joined Al Kaly Shrine, I have made it a point to 
answer their questions, strongly urged them to participate 
in a Unit, insure they have a schedule of events and 
accompany them to Shrine activities whenever possible. 
Are your Nobles waiting for you to give them a call? Have 
you tried to get them involved? It’s pretty scary, even for 
a grown man, to walk into one of our social functions the 
first time without that friendly face by your side for the 
first introductions. You can make their visits a pleasant 
experience.
	 One other note: These same Nobles asked about 
some of our upcoming Projects and how they could 
participate. Right now, I am working on that and I will get 
them involved. Maybe your new Nobles would like to get 
involved also. Speaking for the present day, the Temple has 
planned a number of Committees: Short and Long Range 
planning, Fund Raising Committee (Special Dinners, 
Raffles, Etc), Endowments, Wills and Gifts, Public Relation 
and the biggie-MEMBERSHIP (Get out there and get a 
new Noble this year and be his Mentor).

Fib Ark Weekend, 
June 19-20, 2010

	 We have been advised that another large 
event will be occurring in Salida the same weekend.  
If you intend on attending the Mon Ark Shrine Club 
OV (reservations required by contacting the Mon Ark 
Club), the Fib Ark Parade and will need over night 
accommodations you should make reservations now.  
A block of rooms has been reserved at the Gateway 
Inn and Suites (but only 30 or so are left), 1310 East 
Hwy 50, Salida.  Call (719) 539-2895 and tell them 
you are with Al Kaly Shriners.

Mentoring Your 
New Noble

Get ‘em at the

Al Kaly Shrine Lobster Feast
When: July 11, 2010
Time: Noon to 3 PM

Where: Colorado Springs Shrine Club
Pikes Peak and 33rd, Old Colorado City

Presale of tickets only.  
Lobster Price: $30.00 

We will have steaks for landlubbers!
Steak Price:  $25.00

Call Dave Stevens at 596-9317
or any Divan Member

LOBSTERS LOBSTERS LOBSTERS!

Eat Them Before They Eat You!
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Louis E. Kaladic, Colorado Springs, CO
Born: January 19, 1915

Created: December 3, 1955
Died: March 6, 2010

Eugene E. MacArthur, Woodland Park, CO
Born: Not Available

Created: Not Available
Restored: March 31, 2008

Died: March 16, 2010

Edward E. Shapleigh, Colorado Springs, CO
Born: May 7, 1928

Created: October 26, 2002
Died: March 1, 2010

Paul E. Williams, Hooper, CO
Born: August 11, 1936
Created: June 10, 1972

Died: February 15, 2010

Es Selamu Aleikum

“We do not lose the ones we love,
They only go before

Where there is everlasting life
Where sorrow is no more

And there the soul will always live
And peace is everywhere

We do not lose the ones we love
God takes them in his care.

These we do not forget.”

In Memoriam
as of February 28, 2010

Membership - 
Candidates Wanted!!!

by Ill. Sir Bob Burr

	 Nobles, It's time to get those petitions turned in. 
Illustrious Sir Steve has designated the May 14th Stated 
Meeting as the next time we will be doing the Formal 
Short Form Ceremonial. It's true that Illustrious Sir Steve 
designated the Aides and Ambassadors as the main body 
of the Membership Team, but we need the support of every 
Noble, if we are going to have a productive year and get 
our membership count back above the 1,000 mark. As you 
are aware a lot of planning goes into these Ceremonials 
and I would like to be able to report to Illustrious Sir 
what we can expect in the way of new candidates for 
that Ceremonial. Have you got a good prospect? Do you 
expect to have a candidate for the May Ceremonial? Please 
send an email or call and let me know. I've spoken with 
Nobles Merv Terrill and Roger Mendenhall and they are 
making progress with the Retention and Restoration parts 
of Membership and now it's up to us to get those new 
members. Thank you all for your efforts.  
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2010 Al Kaly Circuses
May 21 & 22  -  Colorado Springs
May 23 - Pueblo
May 24  -  Canon City
May 31-  Lamar
June 1  -  Rocky Ford
June 2 -  Trinidad
June 3  -  Salida
June 4  -  Monte Vista
June 5  -  Durango

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
AND LETS WOW THEM!!

Contact Lady Deborah if 
you plan to attend - join 
the caravan across the 

territory.

Pueblo Shrine Club
May 14, 2010

6:30 pm
Cost:  $12.00 per person

Reservations are a must 
and are made through 

the Al Kaly Shriners 
office at 

(719) 544-0658

Reservations must be made no later 
than May 12, 2010.

Stated Meeting 
Dinner

Potentate's OV with the Clowns of Al Kaly



18 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

by Richard G. Mills
Worshipful Master Eureka #66 

	 The State of Colorado has long been divided 
into Masonic Districts. The Grand Lodge deemed this 
necessary to provide uniform direction and instruction 
to the Blue Lodges.  District Eight lies among the 
foothills of Fremont and Custer Counties and is home to 
four Masonic Lodges; Mt. Moriah #15, Silver Cliff #38, 
Eureka #66, and Fremont Lodge #97.
	 Mt. Moriah #15 is located at 114 S. 6th Street in 
beautiful, historical downtown Canon City.  The Brethren 
gather for their monthly stated meeting on the second 
Thursday at 7:00pm.  Each meeting is filled with brotherly 
love and lively exchange of information and ideas, and some 
of it is EVEN useful.  Refreshments always precede the 
meeting and we can stretch them to accommodate any visiting 
Brothers.  We would love to have the Shriners come and share 
our Brotherhood and take part in our meetings.
	 The drive to Westcliffe is breathtaking from any 
direction.  Silver Cliff Lodge #38 is located on the main street 
of Westcliffe.  Everyone in town can point out our Lodge, as 
we have met in the same building for the last 130 years.  The 
Lodge has undergone some modern updating over the years, 
but not too many to distract from its original character.
	 No one is a stranger in our Lodge.  We are fun loving, 
open and very relaxed, but very serious about our Masonry.  
A scrumptious meal is always server prior to the meeting 
and washed down with lots of scalding hot cowboy coffee.  
Sometime we feel that we are on the last frontier up here so we 
are enthralled when big city folks visit.  Make our day and come 
see us on the first Thursday of the month, dinner at 6:00pm. 
	 If you are familiar with the poem “The Lodge Over 
Simpson’s Store” and would like to see it in living color then 
come to Eureka Lodge #66 in beautiful Coal Creek.  The 
building is very old and has suffered the ravages of age, 
including a complete gutting by fire in 1929.  But in spite of 

all, it has survived with character and has now taken its 
rightful place in the Historical Registry of Colorado.  

The Lodge is open for its stated meetings on the 2nd 
and 4th Fridays at 7:00pm.  We strive to make all 
meetings friendly, informative and filled with Masonic 
brotherhood.  We always serve dinner and don’t 
worry about reservations when you visit, as Brother 
Bill Clugston can always add water to the stew to 
accommodate lots of folks.  Eureka Lodge extends a 

big invite to all Shriners.  You can’t miss our Lodge in 
Coal Creek as we are the only two story building in town.
	 Florence has taken on the status of the Antique Capitol 
of Colorado.  When you visit Fremont Lodge #97, come early 
and browse in the many Antique Shops and take a memento 
home.  The Lodge is located at 111 North Santa Fe.  The 
doors open for dinner at 6:00pm on the first Tuesday of each 
month.  Stated meetings will follow dinner and our meetings 
always contain some tidbit of Masonic education.  Our biggest 
claim to fame this year is showing off our Secretary Of The 
Year, Bro. Harold Watkins.  Come visit and watch him in 
action.  The leadership and members fully understand that 
our Masonic families cannot survive without the support of 
all Brother Masons.  Fremont #97 is committed to support the 
Shrine in any way we can.  We hope you will visit us so that 
we may share solutions - not problems.
	 I look forward to share with all Nobles the news and 
happenings of the Blue Lodges in District Eight via the Dust.

Musings from the Blue Lodges

Ladies Luncheon
Honoring All Shrine Ladies

July 10, 2010
12:15 Social

Luncheon at 1:00 pm
Please save the date!
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by Queen Regina Felton

	 We had a beautiful Installation on March 
27th .  I am proud to have been elected Queen 
of Ruhamah Temple No 71.  Our new officers 
are:  Pr Royal Sherry Holmes, Pr Recorder Diane 
Thompson, Pr Banker Betty McGrew.  Thanks go 
to all the Ladies who took positions for this year,  
I appreciate each and every one of you!   Supreme 
Session is in Indianapolis this year.  Our Temple 
Dancers and Temple Patrol will be performing.  I 

am looking forward to meeting everyone from all the temples in the US 
and Canada.  Visit our website at www.daughtersofthenile.com.  If you 
have any questions about making a difference in a child’s life while having 
fun and camaraderie, call me at 719-548-0936.

Ruhamah Temple No. 71 - Daughters of the Nile 

The Nobles of Al Kaly Shrine Want 
to Wish Daughters of the Nile Queen 
Regina Felton All The Best in the 
Coming Year.
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Club and Unit News

Al Kaly PR Unit

by Raymond J. Clark
President

	 The Public Relations Unit continues to work on 
both internal and external relations.  I want to thank our VP 
Billy Swartz for his efforts in getting the Weekly Bulletin 
published each week and into our email mailboxes.  If your 
Unit or Shrine Club has information that needs to get out 
to the Nobility get it to Billy in a timely fashion. He can 
be reached at 719/661-3816 or by email at billyswartz@
comcast.net.  Likewise, it would help if you also let him 
know when to remove something.  Recently I let him know 
Keith and Ann Place were in the hospital, but failed to let 
him know that Ann had been released.  So we need to both 
let him know when to include something in the Weekly 
Bulletin and when the information has changed.
	 Another key component of our PR Unit is capturing 
what is happening throughout the Territory by camera and 
our Al Kaly Photographers are doing a great job in getting 
the events covered and the photos up on the Zenfolio website 
in a timely fashion.  If you haven't gone to the alkalyshrine.
org site and clicked on the link to the Al Kaly Photographers 
you are missing something.  The event photos will be up on 
the site all year long thanks to your Divan. Unfortunately, 
our three photographers cannot be everywhere, so if you 
have photographic talents contact Bob Bills and volunteer to 
join the group.  Thanks to everyone that has been stepping 
up to the plate and helping to submit photos from events not 
covered by our photographers (see the April Dust for how to 

send them in).
	 I want to thank everyone that is contributing to the 
Dust, another internal communication tool we have at our 
disposal.  Have you checked out the color version of the Dust 
on the Al Kaly website.  It is often up on the website, thanks 
to Dave Bills, before you will receive the black and white 
copy at home.  Our graphic artist, Jina Lee, does a great job 
at getting both editions to us in a timely fashion.
	 The final phase of our PR Unit is the external piece.  
I want to thank Steve Gresley and Robin Chandler for their 
efforts in getting press releases out to the media on our major 
events.  If you have something major that is happening and 
needs media coverage contact Steve (s_gresley@msn.com) 
and Robin (cimi@wwdb.org) for guidance in making it 
happen.  
	 The PR Unit is a small Unit that can always use more 
help to get the word out.  So if you are interested, Nobles or 
Ladies, feel free to contact any of us.

Al Kaly Photographers working hard at the Potentate's Ball.
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AL KALY SHRINERS GOLF TOURNAMENT
With the Helping Hand of a Golfer Al Kaly Shriners work for you

Sunday, August 1st, 2010 * Shotgun Start 8:00 AM
4 Person Scramble

Putting Green/Driving Range * Opens 7:00 AM
Mulligans and String available for purchase

First 120 players who signup before 24 July Play at
Desert Hawk Golf Course, Pueblo West, CO

$85 Includes:
Golf Cart, Meal and Prizes

Lunch and Prizes follow after the Golf Tournament

Prizes 
1st & 2nd Place Team

Men and Women - Longest Drive and Closest to the hole

Hole in One Prize:
5-night trip for 2 to Escaret, Mexico

Includes round trip charter air, accommodations, and more
Bonus Prizes - on par three holes

SPONSORSHIP LEVELS:
Returning Hole Sponsor - $125 - Includes sign at one of the tees

New Hole Sponsors - $140 -Includes sign at one of the tees
Hole Sponsor with One Player - $180 - Includes sign at one of the tees

Team Sponsors -  $420 - Includes 4 players and a sign at one of the tees (Additional Teams $280)
Putting Green/Driving Range Sponsors - $150 - Includes sign

Beverage Cart Sponsors (2) - $500 - Includes sign on cart
Bronze, Silver, Gold, Platinum and Senior Event Sponsorships  - Starting at $ 1,000

Please call Larry Newman 719-391-9672

Checks Payable to Al Kaly Shriners Golf Tournament
Mail Registration to: Larry Newman, 7170 Medicine Bow Ave, Fountain, CO 80817

719-391-9672 – three.putt@comcast.net

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Player:__________________________________________    Player:_________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________   Address:_________________________________________
_________________________________________________   ________________________________________________
E-Mail:____________________________Phone__________    E-Mail:__________________________Phone___________
Credit Card:   MC   VISA        Check: ___________________   Credit Card:     MC    VISA        Check:________________
NO:__________________________________Exp:_________  NO:________________________________Exp:_________
Sign:_____________________________________________   Sign:___________________________________________

Player:__________________________________________    Player:_________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________   Address:_________________________________________
_________________________________________________   ________________________________________________
E-Mail:_____________________________Phone_________    E-Mail:___________________________Phone__________
Credit Card:   MC   VISA        Check: ___________________   Credit Card:     MC    VISA        Check:________________
NO:__________________________________Exp:_________  NO:________________________________Exp:_________
Sign:_____________________________________________   Sign:___________________________________________

Proceeds are for the benefit of Al Kaly Shriners activities.  Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions.



22 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

by Raymond J. Clark 
President

	 I would like to thank the Pueblo Shrine Club for 
volunteering to be our cooks for the April Mule Train 
Breakfast.  Ill. Sir Steve Jordan and Lady Deborah have 
been saying 2010 is going to be a WOW year for Al Kaly 
and that breakfast was definitely that - WOW what great 
food you prepared for our members.  This cross unit 
participation is what makes being a Shriner so GREAT.  
	 April 15th brought out our members, the Divan 
and others to help us welcome Ill. Sir Steve Jordan and his 
Lady Deborah to the Mule Train.  The Official Visit by the 
Potentate and his Lady was enjoyed by all.  Thanks to Gale 
Fortney and Lester Nowell for putting on a great meal for 
everyone who attended the event. The Mule Train provided 
Ill. Sir Steve and Lady Deborah with a donation to the 
Transportation Fund and the Shriners Hospital - Salt Lake 
City and Mule Train President Ray Clark and his Lady Merry 
presented them with a horseshoe clock.  My Lady Merry and 
I would like to thank Ill. Sir Steve and Lady Deborah for the 
gifts they presented to us.  They will provide fond memories 
of their year as Potentate and First Lady.
	 Plans are well underway for the Mule Train's 
Annual BBQ, taking place on May 15th from 4:00 to 6:30 
p.m. at the Mule Train.  There will be music and dancing 

Al Kaly Mule Train

upstairs starting at 5 p.m. - this year we will have a DJ 
playing a variety of dancing and listening music.  So plan 
to come out and enjoy some country fun.  Tickets are 
available from any Mule Train member for $10/Adult and 
$5/child or you can contact me at 719/597-5498.   
	 We are starting to gear up for our Annual Garage 
Sale, taking place this year on July 9-11.  So during your 
spring cleaning, if you have items you would like to donate 
to our garage sale give me a call. We can arrange to pick it 
up if necessary. Last year we had a great event, thanks to 
the generous donations of fellow Shriners and members of 
the community.  We hope we can have another good event 
this year with your assistance.
	 On April 3rd, some of our members (Gale Fortney, 
Paul Phernetton, LD Younts and Chuck Tedrow) helped 
host the Job's Daughters (Bethel #31) at the Mule Train.  
The girls and their leaders were given an opportunity to 
learn who we are and what we do for the Shrine as well 
as gain firsthand knowledge as to what it takes to own an 
animal.  Mule train members showed them how to care for 
the mules (grooming, working with their feet, feeding and 
saddling) before they can be ridden. It was an honor to have 
the Job's Daughters come for a visit.  We really appreciate 
their help at our dinner functions.
	 WE RIDE SO KIDS CAN WALK!!!!!  See you at 
the Parades this year.

Pueblo Shrine Club shares their talents with 
the Mule Train.
Top left - Ill. Sir Bob Burr dresses up the 
Ladies with Balloon hats; Middle - Mule Train 
President Ray Clark addresses the group after 
breakfast; Top Right -Lady Glenda shows off 
Merv's new shirt;  Bottom Left - PSC cooks 
working hard to prepare the meal; Bottom 
Right - PSC President Ron Crawford and PSC 
Secretary Merv Terrill.
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(continued on page 25)

Noble Jack "Bobby Cop" Hoyt's daughter 
made a donation to the Al Kaly Transportation 
Fund on behalf of her late father and to the 
Pipe and Drum Corp for playing at his funeral.

Clowns of Al Kaly

by Scott “Popo” Hall
Boss Clown

	 The Unit is starting off the year 
very strong as they always do. We 
have scheduled numerous events both 
for the Shrine and in the Community 
and we are looking forward to a great 
parade season.  However, as we do 
that, we need to think about one of our 
clowns that has given so much to the 
Unit and the Shrine.
	 The Clowns of Al Kaly would 
like to take this opportunity to recognize 
and honor a Noble who was the 
oldest clown in the Unit and the 
clown that had been in the Unit the 
longest, until this past Sunday, when 
he passed away.
	 This clown joined the Unit 
when it was in its infancy. The 
Unit formed in 1969 and he joined 
in 1971, nearly forty years ago. This was one of the guys that taught 
many of us how to be a clown, and that includes make-up, presentation, 

Noble Jack "Bobby 
Cop" Hoyt

Al Kaly Clown 1971 - 2010
Recipient of a Posthumous 

Pomegranate Award

Colorado Springs Shrine Club
July 10, 2010

12:00 pm
Cost:  $12.00 per person

Reservations are a must 
and are made through 

the Al Kaly Shriners 
office at 

(719) 544-0658

Reservations must be made no later 
than July 7, 2010.

Stated Meeting 
Lunch
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by Alan Keller
Vice President

	 The Potentates Escort had an exciting St. Patrick’s 
Day parade with ten members riding in the parade.  They are 
looking forward to the next parade that is May 1, in Canon 
City.  The Escorts are meeting at the Black Bear Restaurant 
at 6550 S. Academy, at 8:15 a.m. on the first and wheels 
up at 8:30 a.m..  We are going to have a great pre-parade 
breakfast at Mr. Ed’s in Canon City, and we invite all Escorts 
to meet and ride together to Canon City for the parade.  
	 The Escorts are always looking for new members. 
If you have a dressed bike that is near the 1000cc size, 
please contact me at a_lkeller@q.com for a membership 
application.  The Escorts are also selling some great Shrine 
emblems that are great stick-on displays for your motorcycle, 
scooter, car or any place that you would like to have a Shrine 
display.  We also have some nice flashlights that are great for 
those extra places where you might need an emergency light.  
	 We would like to thank Terry “Doc” Collison for 
his great planning as social director.  We had a great dinner 
in February at the Golden Corral and in March at the Texas 
Roadhouse.  Thanks Terry for all the great work you do.  
	 We are continuing to work toward a great parade 
summer and looking forward to sharing some great 
fellowship with other Shrine groups.

Potentate’s 
Motor Escort

Band
-Ron Bowen, President

by Elmo Gardner

	 As summer approaches, many of us are looking 
forward to summer vacation plans, trips, etc.  For those 
of us who will be “home” in May there are several good 
opportunities to see your Shrine Band in action.  Right 
off the bat, on May 1 (May Day),  the Fez Band will be 
playing in the annual Canon City Apple Blossom Parade.  
Not only is this a great parade, but there is plenty to see and 
do in Canon City.  Not only that, but you can ride the train 
through Royal Gorge, walk the bridge over Royal Gorge 
and for the really adventurous, don't forget Skyline Drive – 
a short auto ride you will never forget!
	 Then on the 5th of May, the Swingin' Shriners 
Dance Band will be playing for the Consistory Dinner 
and Meeting.  And on the 14th, you will get to hear the 
Fez Band again at the Stated Meeting at the Pueblo Shrine 
Club.  The final scheduled band event for May will be 
on the 26th,when the Swingin' Shriners Dance Band will 
appear one night only at the Village at Skyline in Colorado 
Springs for a Seniors Dance.  
	 In June, the German Ensemble will be playing for 
the Consistory Dinner and Meeting on the 2nd.  The Fez 
Band is scheduled to play at the Mon Ark dinner in Salida 
on the 18th and for the Salida parade the next day.  On the 
26th, the Fez Band will play in the Cripple Creek Donkey 
Days Parade.  The June finale will be the annual Band OV 
at the Pueblo Depot – all three units will play and then join 
in the fun and food!

For more photos by the Al Kaly Photographers, 
please visit:

http://gallery.mac.com/rlbills,  
http://gallery.me.com/tomleucht, and 
http://gallery.me.com/fjklein.
For a complete listing of photos of 
events taken during the year, visit 
http://alkalyshrinephotos.zenfolio.com

Official Call of 
the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the Stated Meeting  will 
be held as follows:

Colorado Springs Shrine Club
July 10, 2010

Ceremonial 11:00am / Lunch 12:00pm 
Meeting 1:00pm

Attest:
Bart Guthrie, P.P.			   Steve Jordan
Recorder			   Potentate
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by Raymond Clark
President

	 Plans were finalized for our 2010 camping season 
during our first Nomads meeting of the season.  Thanks to 
Tony and Dee for making the arrangements at the Country 
Buffet in Pueblo. What a great meal and the fellowship was 
even better.   So, if you like camping, and would like more 
information on our Nomad Unit give me a call at 719-597-
5498 or talk with any of our members.  We have a great 
time and the camaraderie within the Unit is second to none.
	 We are planning on the following campouts this year:

Al Kaly Nomads

Dates Campout Location Hosts
Apr 30 
- May 2

Mountaindale (Canon 
City Parade)

Allens/
Mendenhalls/Yerkys

Jun 
18 - 21

Four Seasons 
Campground (Salida) Clarks and Stewarts

Jul 30 - 
Aug 1

Monte Vista (Byron & 
Margaret Torglers) Guthries and Smiths

Aug 
13 -15

Rocky Ford/Lamar 
Parades (La Junta KOA) Clarks and Sheards

Sep 
9 -12

Estes Park (Elk Meadow 
Lodge & RV Resort)

McKees and 
Holmes

	 Some of the sites also have cabins or on-site 
campers available for rent, so if you would like to be part 
of these fun events but do not like camping, get a cabin.  
We did last year at Mountaindale and loved it.
	 The Estes Park campout coincides with the Longs 
Peak Scottish-Irish Highland Festival at Estes Park, which 
is happening from Thursday through Sunday, September 
9-12. You can check out the events that are happening 
that weekend by logging into their website at: http://www.
scotfest.com/Scottish_Festival/Home.html.  This should be 
an exciting event.  So help pass the word for others to join 
us.  You will need to make reservations with the Elk Meadow 
Lodge and RV Resort soon if you would like to go.
	 If you would like more information on any of 
these campouts give me a call (719-597-5498) or send 
me an email (farmeray@gmail.com) and I will get you a 
copy of our Nomad's Newsletter with the campout details.  
Since joining the Nomads we have gone from a Tent on 
the back of our pickup (flippac.com) to a 21' Amerilite by 
Gulf Stream (available for sale) to a 32' 5th Wheeler.  The 
Nomads are a great group of Nobles and their Ladies.  So 
come join in the fun and become a Nomad this year.
	 Thanks to all who helped to sell the Al Kaly Cash 
Calendars. Our check arrived!!!!!
	 Hope to see you on one of our campouts!!!

(continued from page 23)
and interaction with young and old. Looking back at 
the parade attendance, those days in the late seventies 
and eighties, and I can’t remember him missing many 
parades or other clown activities. When our Unit was 
short on members in the late eighties and early nineties 
he was one of those four or five clowns that kept things 
going.
	 One of the activities that Noble Jack “Bobby 

Cop” Hoyt took great joy in was when he went to the 
nursing homes and entertained the ladies and gentlemen. 
He would sit and talk with them and do the ladies’ nails, 
on his weekly visits. 
	 He was our Boss Clown in 1988 and honored 
as Clown of the year for our Unit and we are proud to 
say he was “Our Fellow Clown”. Bobby Cop, you will 
always be remembered by this Clown Unit and your 
fellow Nobles in Al Kaly Shrine.

Clowns of Al Kaly OV (for more pictures of this event, please see page 17)
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by Noble James W. Rawlings, PC
 
	 The St Pat's Day Parade kicked off the Al 
Kaly parade season. A big hand to those members that 
participated. The Color Guard did an outstanding job. 	
We have fifteen parades scheduled this year, with nine 
official and six sanctioned. This will require a maximum 
effort on the part of Legion members to properly staff  
the Color Guards. We urge everyone to check the parade 
schedule posted in the Dust and on the Al Kaly website 
and come out and support the Legion. If you are not able to 
march, get the Fez out and come and enjoy the parade. 
	 We encourage all active duty or honorably 
discharged veterans seeking an 
Al Kaly unit to affiliate with, 
to try the Legion. We meet 
at the Colorado Springs 
Shrine Club the second 
Wednesday monthly at 
7:00 PM.

Legion of Honor
-Cmd. Noble Donald E. Christian

The annual LOH Spaghetti Dinner was held at the Colorado 
Springs Shrine Club on April 11th, with excellent food enjoyed 
by all!!

Breakfast Served All Day!
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Mon-Ark Shrine Club’s 
Potentate’s Official Visit

Dinner at Chaffee County Fairgrounds on June 18, 2010
Oasis      6:00 p.m.         Dinner    7:00 p.m.

Cost:   $20.00 per person

Reservations made by sending your check to:
Mon-Ark Shrine Club

P.O. Box 533
Salida, CO 81201

Make reservation for the Annual Steak Fry by June 12th.

Lodging Information: Gateway Inn & Suites
1310 E Us 50
Salida, CO 81201
(719) 539-2895  

Special rates for Al Kaly Members are available 
$79 - $99 depending on the type of beds being requested

Kalyklowns

by Howard “Cuz’n Clem” Magan
President

	 Once again, another month has passed and finds 
the Kalyklowns unit as busy as ever. 
	 In March and some days of April, we have 
continued our regular activities, most notably our hospital 
visits here in Pueblo. We have also done some extra 
activities, beginning with a party at the Elks' Lodge 
entertaining the members and their children, an event 
we have done several times in the past. We also attended 
a party for two residents of the Villa Assisted Living 
Facility where six of our numbers entertained these ladies 
who were celebrating their 90th birthdays. In addition, 
our clowns were on hand at the Cherish the Child event at 
the Pueblo Mall for the second year, and plans are in the 
works for another birthday party or two in April and May. 
	 We are also planning to participate in an event 
at the Senior Citizens' Center in Walsenberg, which will 
likely include a video presentation about the Shriners 
Hospitals, following a visit from the Kalyklown 
Whistlers. 
	 The Whistlers have long been a part of the 
Kalyklowns unit and have entertained many groups 
throughout the years. Anyone who hasn't seen these 
clowns has indeed missed a very special treat. The 
Whistlers started probably in the 1960's or 1970's as a 
separate unit of the Shrine. Ill. Sir Bud Moore was one 
of the original members of this unit along with some 
others who were members of Al Kaly. They performed as 
a group until sometime around 1990, when due to their 
advanced ages the original members, not wanting to see 
the unit totally lost, sold the costumes and hats to the 
Kalyklowns, and a new chapter in the life of the Whistlers 
was born.

Pueblo Shrine Club

by Merv Terrill
Secretary

	 Summer is coming…and so are busy months for 
the units and the clubs.  The Pueblo Shrine Club is looking 
forward to many rentals, the Stated Meeting and…MARK 
YOUR CALENDAR…a steak fry at our September meeting.  
We mention that date this early as the Dust is published only 
twice during the summer months so we need you to know it 
early.  Please make arrangements to come share this mouth-
watering meal with us the first Friday in September.
	 The Pueblo Shrine Club was honored to prepare 
breakfast for the Mule Train on April 11th at their facility.  
Breakfast was the least of the “fare” that day as everyone 
seemed to enjoy the laughter and friendship also.  We were 
asked by one person, “Why did you do that?”  After a split 
second of thought, well, it just seemed like the thing to do 
and it was great fun for the club members involved and 
hopefully, for the Mule Train, as well.
	 We continue to clean and improve our property 
and hope you will be able to attend a meeting, a monthly 
breakfast or just drop by some time and see our progress.  
Thanks to all members and helpers involved in this long-
term, larger than life attempt to keep the building and land in 
good repair.
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Spend the Income, Not the Principal
I regularly speak with individuals who have portfolios largely made up of Stocks or Stock 

Mutual Funds.  The practice is to use the principal from these accounts for income in 
retirement.  That’s ok in periods where the markets are predictably going up, but a disaster 

when the markets are falling.  

Intuitively, we know that removing money from a portfolio that is falling will be compounding 
an already existing problem.  It is also removing the ability to recapture growth as some of 
the principal has been removed and therefore cannot grow back.  Worse, the problem is 

exacerbated by the fact that as money is withdrawn, each year, the curve steepens and the 
losses are faster and faster, rapidly proceeding towards zero.

For people who are either at retirement age or have begun to live on investments, the ability to continue to contribute to 
an IRA is lost due to IRS rules regarding contributions based on income.  So funds removed from an IRA are not able to 
be replaced.  It sound simple, but you would be surprised at how many portfolios I see that are largely built with stocks.  

Cashing in stocks kill the income stream and over time will deplete the account.

Income comes from investments that pay income.  Stocks and stock Mutual Funds generally don’t pay the kind of income 
required at income.  Income investments are broadly Bonds, Preferred Stocks, and other Alternative income investments.  

I can help you design a portfolio that produces income; income you can live on.  I can often produce incomes in the 6% 
– 7.5% range.  Remember, don’t spend the principal; spend the income that the principal produces.  Using this 

strategy will produce income indefinitely that will see you through your lifetime.

Call me, I can help.

Thomas C. Holme s 
President - M BA, CFM, CS A
Thomas C. Holme s 
President - M BA, CFM, CS A

Change Service Requested


